Mr. Rick Tuttle University of California 405 Hilgard Avenue Los Angeles, California 90024

Dear Mr. Tuttle,

I have just returned from vacation to fine your letter of the 23rd of June concerning nomination of Allard Lowenstein for the Third Grenville Clark Award. Allard was indeed one of my closest and most cherished friends. I am sure that history will honor his memory and his achievements.

I assume that it is now too late for me to write to the Awards Committee, which I do regret.

Thank you for writing to me.

Sincerely yours,

Sylvia Meagher 302 West 12 Street New York, N.Y. 10014